Pigeon Post – Mana Island, April 2012

As the days become shorter and cooler, it feels pertinent to reflect on the summer just gone, and for us on the island, the success or otherwise of the wildlife present here.  
Over Easter we undertook some intensive bellbird and whitehead monitoring on the island, and the results show both populations are in great shape.  The highlight was seeing a group of seven bellbirds in one spot in one of the forested valleys.  Not bad considering we transferred these birds to Mana from Kapiti just under two years ago.
The seabird colonies on Mana Island are fast becoming more significant - along with fairy prion and fluttering shearwater, the sooty shearwater (titi/muttonbird) population is looking healthy, with 71 downy chicks banded recently.  
The shore plover have had a slight boost to numbers too – as well as five Mana-raised chicks this season, we had a small transfer of nine juvenile birds from Isaac Wildlife Trust in Christchurch.
The takahe have finished their annual moult, and now is a good time of year to see them around the island – looking resplendent with their new plumage.  Their chicks are also larger and beginning to resemble adult birds, with just a slight tinge of black on their beak giving them away as youngsters.  The takahe have been quite conscientious at keeping the lawns short recently, pulling up areas of grass to get to the protein-rich grass roots, and any insects they happen to unearth.  Unfortunately we still have to mow and weedeat the bits they don’t get to though.  There are close to 40 birds on the island at present, so those of you coming ashore are almost guaranteed to encounter one.
In another few weeks, and after some autumn rain perhaps, the soil will become moist enough to think about the planting season, and although somewhat reduced these days (due to the completion of initial plantings), is still an important part of the restoration of forest on the island.  This season we are looking forward to planting a variety of ‘future canopy’ trees such as nikau, matai, and miro.  We also have plenty of kowhai and rewarewa to plant – to provide nectar for ‘honeyeaters’ like tui and bellbird.
Well, that’s all from Mana Island this time around - wishing you fair winds and gentle seas - the Mana Island staff. 
NB: the DOC mooring at the island has orange buoys reattached and is operational, so is once again available for public use.

